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Madam Vice-President,

Azerbaijan welcomes the Delegation of Ireland and thanks for the presentation of their report.

While noting the measures taken by the Government, including becoming party to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and submitting an initial report under the treaty, we are seriously concerned about different forms of discrimination and intolerance, in particular racial profiling, xenophobic acts and harassment against the vulnerable groups in the country.   

We recommend the following to Ireland: 

1. Become party to the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture.

2. Eliminate barriers and restrictions against civil society engagement including by amending legislation in this field.

3. Implement effective and durable integration policies for minorities, migrant workers and other vulnerable groups in combating discrimination against them. 

4. Reform the legislative and policy framework in order to meet necessary standards for the protection of the right of persons with disabilities, including to comply with the CRPD. 


Azerbaijan wishes the Delegation of Ireland a successful review.

Thank you. 
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